Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 589 November 2018

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on 12th October 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice Chairman), Sally Downing, Martin Dodd, Dave Smith and Marcus Oxendale

Planning Applications for consideration:-

18/00794/FUL Woodend Farm, Ashbank Lane, High Stittenham,

Erection of a general-purpose agricultural building for housing of livestock

Decision – No Objection

18/00927/HOUSE Yew Tree House, The Green, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a single storey flat roofed extension with glazed room lantern together with installation of 2 no dormer windows to existing roof slope

Decision – No Objection subject to the following:

Subject to planning rules for construction within the Conservation Area

Concerns about the possible visual intrusion from the dormer windows overlooking adjacent cottages Subject to agreement from the owner that any damage to the access road around The Green, caused by construction traffic and delivery vehicles should be repaired at the property owner's cost.

Vehicles involved in the construction work should not be parked on The Green

Building materials should not be unloaded or left on The Green.

Planning decisions or appeals received:-

18/00823/HOUSE – 27 Castle Side, Sheriff Hutton Erection of single storey rear extension APPROVED

Public Rights of Way

The Parish Council is very concerned that, despite several letters to NYCC, Rights of Way across Sheriff Hutton Park have not yet been reinstated and that there still is no satisfactory signage down The Coach Road following granting of the Right of Way. Further letters are to be sent to NYCC and to the County Councillor Caroline Goodrick. The Parish Council would like to express their support and thanks to the group of local residents who monitor the situation regarding Public Rights of Way in our Parish.

Sheriff Hutton War Memorial

Reminder that the Parish Council would like your views on a proposed War Memorial Please contact the Parish Clerk, Louise Pink with your views as soon as possible.

Donations

The Parish Council has made a donation towards the cost of repairing and upgrading the track around the Playfield Field and the Entrance to the Village Hall, for the benefit of the community.

Community Payback Team

The team have now finished painting the railings down Main Street, East End and The Green.

Village Leaflet

The Parish council would like to express thanks to the members of the History Group for their help in producing a leaflet showing points of interest in our Village. These are to be placed in the public houses, shops, churches and caravan sites for the benefit of those visiting the area.

Daffodil planting

There is an area on North Garth Lane where there are few if any daffodils. The Parish Council is to obtain another 500 bulbs to fill in the gap and would like to hear from anyone who would like to help with planting. Please contact the Parish Clerk.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is **Friday 16th November** in the Village Hall at 7.30pm

Louise Pink, Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 01904 861131, 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York, YO32 4AG

A64 Road Closure

The A64 is to be closed between the Welburn junction and the Pickering Roundabout during the two following time frames:

Friday 9th November – 8pm until Monday 12th November – 6am

Friday 16th November – 8pm until Monday 19th November – 6am

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

We had 17 members and 4 visitors at our meeting on the 10th October. John Coulthurst came from Otley to give us a talk about The British Red Cross. We had a brief history lesson about Henry Danant who set up the British Red Cross in 1864 to help the soldiers who were killed or injured in the war. The flag of the Red Cross is made up of 5 equal squares and is a non-political/religious society. Locally the Red Cross lend out wheelchairs to people who have had an accident or need a wheelchair temporarily.

The Ladies Group in association with The Yorkshire Film Archives present FILM NIGHT. 100 years of film in Yorkshire. Please come and join us for an evening of social history brought to you through The Yorkshire Film archives astonishing and moving footage of local life in the region over the decades.

14th November 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

ALL WELCOME £3 visitors to include tea and biscuit

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

Youth Club

It's always lovely to see our young people meeting up with friends on a Thursday night. We are pleased that they continue to do so even when they are now attending so many different secondary schools! However, our overall weekly numbers are low, so we are planning to cut down sessions to **fortnightly in November and December** to see if this encourages more regular attendance on those particular evenings. We're also planning a Christmas party – last year's was fabulous – for all our regular attenders! For more information, please join our Facebook group: Sheriff Hutton Youth Club or contact Caroline on 878242.

It was lovely to see Panda, our North Yorkshire Youth Leader at a session in October – as usual she brought some fun games to bring out tactical and team-building skills! We would also really like to thank Jill Anfield for her time as our Treasurer and for all her very practical advice and support since Youth Club was re-launched. Finally, a call out for our Youth Club Leaders – Jess, Richard, Jed (and Billy during vacations) – for their loyalty to the club and for providing a safe, warm, dry meeting place for our young people.

Your Village needs you

You are invited to the World War 1 Centenary Commemoration for Sheriff Hutton and Lilling.

World War 1 ended 100 years ago, with the Armistice on November 11th1918 at 11.00 a.m. At this point all fighting stopped on all of Fronts - the Western Front, the Italian Front, East Africa and the Middle East. At least 134 people from Sheriff Hutton and Lilling went to war. 33 did not return.

A Garden of Remembrance will be set up in the Square where you will be able to place a British Legion Cross in memory of any member of your family or friends who have taken part in any conflict, about 2 weeks before November 11th (and will remain in place for a week after)

A cross will be placed for all those connected with Sheriff Hutton who lost their lives and those who took part in WW1- a total of 133. Anyone who would like to sponsor one of these crosses or get a cross for someone they wish to remember who may have taken part in any conflict or having been in the Services can order or get one from Neil Hodges 01347 878595. We have ordered 250. The recommended minimum donation for each cross is £1.

The Memorial Garden will be decorated with knitted poppies. These have been knitted by people throughout the village including the Primary School.

There But Not There. You will notice that "ghostly", figures of those who died in WW1 from the village will appear around the village. Where possible they are placed near to where they lived.

An Exhibition of Memories and Thoughts. This will be open in the Village Hall on Saturday 10th November from 11.00 a.m. – 4.00 p.m. It will also be open from 1.00 p.m. – 2.00 p.m. on Sunday 11th November. There will be refreshments available – all contributions of cake will be gratefully received – contact Jill Hodges 01347 878595

The Village Remembrance Service. This will be held in the Parish Church – St Helens on Sunday 11th November and will start at 10.40 a.m. The names of those who died in service will be read out.

A Centenary Commemoration Concert. Will be held in the Village Hall at 2.00 p.m. on Sunday 11th November. There will be Poetry, Readings and Singing. Local poets and performers will read their work and perform. Children from the school will read or sing. Local singers – The Drummers will sing songs about going to war and lead everyone in singing well known songs from the time.

We Will Remember Them

History Group

Alan Rowley organiser of the Yorkshire True Tours gave us a knowledgeable and entertaining talk about York from its Roman foundations (Eboracum) through Saxon times (Eoforwick) to the Viking settlement (Jorvik), a fascinating tour through the history of this beautiful city.

Places to visit - Number 33 Stonegate has a little red devil sat up on the corner of the building, this carving denoted a printers shop and it was said to be blamed for any printing errors, the nickname 'printers devil' was given to the poor printers assistant.

In 1840 the Nave roof in the Minster caught fire causing damage to the eight bosses, during restoration the work the bosses were as before but the Nativity scene shows the Virgin feeding the baby with a bottle not breast feeding, a contribution to Victorian modesty. Next time you visit the Minister take your binoculars and gaze upwards at the most wonderful craftmanship.

A big thank you to Alan for a very enlightening evening.

Visitors to the Village:

September 13th found us hosting a visit from Gerry Metcalf based in Germany who is researching his family, one of whom was the village Blacksmith. Thanks to Nancy Megginson and her incredible memory and knowledge of village people we were able to help him in his quest. A visit to the Old Smithy and Church completed a very successful day for him.

September 23rd request from Chris with the Tourist board to bring an American couple to the village to complete their Richard III tour. Grateful thanks to Roy Thompson on duty at the Church and Pat Brooks at the Castle for giving freely of their time to give an informative tour around their respective venues. At the end of the visit our visitors both said that this was a memorable day that they would remember for a long time.

Tuesday November 27th 7.30pm Village Hall - Remembrance At this poignant time in 2018 it is right that we remember those who gave their lives for our Country and our Peace. **Neil Hodges** will be presenting **WW1 & WW2 including the Boer War**, it is also an opportunity to view Neil's publication 'Sheriff Hutton and Farlington War Memorials', an account of those who left to fight, those who returned and those who sadly didn't.

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 includes refreshments.

Sheriff Hutton Art Group: News of October's Workshop

The Village Hall was buzzing with activity last Saturday when the Art Group held their first workshop of the new season.

Eighteen enthusiastic members arrived with their watercolour kit in anticipation of the full day ahead. Tracey Krupianka, a well-known West Yorkshire artist braved the stormy weather across the Moors to lead the day's session. She had promised to provide a stimulating day and by 3.30pm everybody agreed that she had certainly passed on her enthusiasm for painting.

She sparkled with energy from the word go, explaining her techniques whilst demonstrating the background to a vibrantly colourful African sunset. Whilst allowing that to dry she proceeded to paint silhouettes of suitable trees and wild animals which could be added to the vivid background. Somewhat hesitantly, the group got to work on their versions of the theme whilst Tracey keenly sought to advise and encourage each individual. To many, the new experience of speedily painting animals was a little alarming but it soon became a fun challenge which produced some incredible results.

The day was interspersed with more demonstrations of her beautifully executed watercolour techniques showing the recession of tone in landscapes, reflections in water, simple boats and even hazy, loose ways of creating floral paintings at their best.

A great day from which everyone felt they had learnt so much.

There is no doubt that November's workshop will be equally exciting when Patrick Smith, Sheriff's very own professional artist takes the group through their paces with Acrylics.

Val Emery (Secretary)

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

The next Parish Council meeting is Tuesday 13th November at Ghyll House, at 5.30pm. A.Bailey. Clerk.

Message from the Jumblies -

Our 19th Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning was another huge success. The weather was good and it was wonderful to see so many people with lots of "new" faces as well as all our loyal supporters. There was such a happy atmosphere and the Hall was really buzzing. We really enjoyed the morning and to see everyone having a good time makes all the hard work so worthwhile. The Macmillan Area Fund Raising Co-ordinator called in and she was so impressed with the amount of local people who had come along to support.

The total amount raised was £1034, including £173 from the Money Tree. This was another of Elaine's more unusual creations. It took quite a lot of working out what it was and most people needed a bit of help before they realised it was a "Pan Tree" (pantry).

What will she come up with next year?

Thank you to everyone who came along and to those who either brought change for the Money Tree or who sent their change and donations if they were unable to attend. Please start collecting again for next year and spread the word. Tell everyone what a good time you had and maybe next year we will have even more people.

Following the sale of Jewellery to our contact at The Pickering War Weekend and our stall at the Kirkbymoorside Coffee Morning we raised £400 for Marie Curie.

This brings our running total for the year to £16,318

The result of our Jumble Sale for the Bowls and Cricket Clubs will be published in the December News.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on 24th November and will be raising money for International Rescue, which is a self-funded organisation. Its highly trained members go to help wherever they are needed following disasters such as earthquakes, flooding, tsunamis etc. One of the main people involved lives in Welburn and she came along to the Ladies Group to tell us what they do and how they need to raise money to pay for their equipment and travel costs. When we see these disasters on the television most of us wonder how we can help in some way. You can by donating your unwanted good condition clothing, bric-a-brac, books, toys, shoes, linen to help us to raise as much as possible for them. These can be brought to the Village Hall between 9am and 11am on the morning of the sale. The main sale starts at 2pm but the doors will be open at 1pm for the sale of books and cakes.

Penny Bean

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies – Turning Cast Offs into Cash

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

The Poppy Appeal will run between 28th October and 11th November. Sellers will be calling upon you but if they miss you poppies will be available from The Post Office, The Highwayman and the Castle Inn.

As well as poppies small Wooden Remembrance Crosses will be available as usual and as part of the village World War I Commemoration extra supplies have been ordered for people to purchase and include in the display in The Square. These can be obtained from the Poppy Sellers, direct from me or from Neil Hodges.

Penny Bean Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser 01347 878392

British Legion Memorial Crosses

People are invited to make a donation and place their memorial cross in a Memorial Garden by The Highwayman. The cross can be in memory of someone from the village or a relative who went to war or who died. If you would like to reserve your cross(es) please contact Neil Hodges on 878595.

Sheriff Hutton Play Area

After all the time and money spent on maintenance and repairs to the area to keep it in good condition and pleasant to use, it was extremely disappointing, not to say frustrating to find obscene graffiti on some of the equipment, which meant someone having to give up their time to remove it. There has also been other damage and vandalism in and around the Village Hall and the police have been informed.

In Sheriff Hutton we have not been subjected to much vandalism over the years but recently there has been an increase of unacceptable behaviour by a small group of children which needs to be stopped. Facilities in Sheriff Hutton are there to be enjoyed by everyone.

Grand Christmas Prize Bingo

in aid of St Leonard's Church, Farlington

November 30th
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall
Eyes Down at 7.30pm

Join us for a Fun, Fundraising Evening!

(please note - there will be no cash prizes)

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

It was a grand night for a murder on Saturday, October 13th when the Village Hall transformed into a candle-lit, 1920's nightclub murder scene. Fifty-one guests sat down to an excellent three course meal and a lively evening of eating, drinking and entertainment during which they helped Super Sleuths solve a complex crime set in the 1920's.

Four criminologists solved the crime and the prize was awarded by drawing lots. The evening raised over £500 for the Village Hall thanks to the guests, who paid to come to the event, and the people in the background who made it all happen.

Our next event is the Christmas Coffee morning on Saturday, December 8th

Village Ramble

The last of 2018's rambles which takes place on **Thursday, November 29th**, will take us through some local countryside for up to 5 miles at a gentle pace and end with a pub lunch. Do come along and join us for an enjoyable walk in beautiful scenery. We will meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm. You don't have to have your own transport; lifts can be provided.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on **Fridays November 9**th and 23rd.

Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club BINGO AT THE VILLAGE HALL

November 16th – eyes down at 7.30pm PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES! £100 Jackpot – everybody welcome Next dates December 7th and January 18th

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

Dave Newman spoke on Rainbows to Diamonds - shedding new light on the colour of crystals and gemstones and it was fascinating. As someone who didn't know that diamonds could be brown, sapphires pink and garnets green it really was fascinating to learn how colour interacts within crystals and gemstones. Dave also brought lots of different stones to have a look at, all in all a really informative evening.

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 7th November in the Village Hall starting at 7.30pm when our speaker will be Andy Chapman who will be talking to us about RSPB Bempton, its history and current trends in the bird population.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, November 8**th during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

The Gardening Club

Our November meeting, as many will remember is our AGM and restricted to members only. The official business is short and we have some puzzles and a delicious supper brought by members with drinks supplied by the club. We look forward to seeing you all for this feast on Wednesday November 21st at 7.30.

Gardening tips for November

- Turn off indoors any outdoor taps or insulate well. Bursts can be costly!!
- Cut back (prune) by about 1/3rd large-flowered (HT) and cluster-flowered bush and standard roses to tidy up and reduce wind rock. Climbing roses are treated in a similar way but retain the main stem framework.
- Sweep/rake up leaves from deciduous trees and hedges and compost them. Beech leaves make the best leaf mould but mixed leaves are quite suitable.
- Plant trees, shrubs, fruit bushes and roses if the soil is not too wet or frosted. Plants from
 containers should have their roots carefully teased out. Plant at or a little below the root ball
 compost level or with bare root plants, the soil mark on the stems.
- Dormant rhubarb plants can be lifted and divided every 5 years. Divisions should each have 2 crown buds and some fang roots if possible. Plant on a fresh site into well manured soil with the crown buds 5cm below soil level. Do not harvest during the first year.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Club Competition. The Club Competitions were completed in September/ October and rounded off a very successful season for the club.

The Men's Singles competition was won by Mark Newbold, a new name on the trophy, runner up was Josh Williams.

The Ladies Singles competition was played on a sunny afternoon and provided an excellent afternoon's entertainment for players and spectators. Congratulations to Louise Chandler, a new name on the trophy, the runner up was Ros Harwood.

The Mixed Doubles competition was re-introduced this year and this proved a most enjoyable afternoon's tennis, Congratulations to the winners, Tim Dryland and Sarah Anderson for getting their names first on the new trophy donated by Chairman Neil Watson, runners up were Josh Williams and Louise Chandler.

The Ladies Doubles was held on a blustery afternoon and provided the opportunity to prolong the competitive side of the Ladies tennis. Congratulations to the winners Christine Thomas and Sarah Anderson, the runners up were Helen Dryland and Melanie Satterthwaite.

The Competitions brought to a close the organised season of club tennis. This year has seen membership levels rise and the welcome increase in members wanting to play team tennis. All the teams have fulfilled their fixture lists and have ended the season on a positive note.

Social Tennis The Ladies sessions continue on a Wednesday Morning from 10.30am. Social tennis is on Saturday November 3rd and Saturday November 17th from 1.30pm.

Lost Property. A pair of Sunnycam video glasses was found outside the pavilion in October. Contact Josephine Johnson Tel 01347878626 for details.

Details of the club are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Pie and Peas Night with Music, Farlington Village Hall Saturday 24th November 2018, 7pm

Come and enjoy pie, peas and a beverage at Farlington Village Hall whilst enjoying some musical entertainment. Entry by ticket only, £8 per person. Please contact secretary@farlington.org.uk for a ticket (numbers will be strictly limited). Vegetarian option available but please make this known when ordering your ticket.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club

October £25 winners were 13, 160, 171, 174 and 179.

November sees the start of subscription renewals for the 2019 draw year, and it is hoped that existing members will continue to support this important fundraiser for the Village Hall. Newcomers to the village will receive an invitation note giving details of the draw, and the Village Hall organisation.

THE METHODIST CHURCH

The charter of the United Nations was signed in 1945. It states "We the peoples of the United Nations determined to save succeeding generations from the scourge of war, unite our strength to maintain international peace and security ... have resolved to combine our efforts to accomplish this." We see the world is still a battleground today. People still seek power and control which could eventually destroy the human race.

Blessed are the peacemakers. We can all be peacemakers if we will look for the good in each other. May we find inspiration to do this as we share in the village remembrance occasions this month.

Services in November

4 th	10.30 a.m.	Mr David Priestnall
11 th	10.45 a.m.	Village Remembrance Service at the Parish Church
18 th	10.30 a.m.	Chapel Anniversary Revd David Archer (Communion).
25 th	10.30 a.m.	Mr Stephen Peaker

Other Activities

Mondays	2.00 p.m.	Guild in the Miss Ward room (see programme).
Wednesdays	9.30 a.m.	Church open for prayer for the world situation.
-		Mid Week Communion on 14th November.
	10.00 a.m.	Drop in for Coffee and Chat.
	11.15 a.m.	Advent Study Group commences 28 November
	12.00 noon	Soup and Roll lunch to follow the study.
Thursday	2.00 for 2.30 p.m.	Feature Film afternoon, 15 th November

Guild Programme Mondays at 2 p.m. in the Miss Ward room. Everyone welcome, finished by 3.30 p.m. after cup of tea.

5th Guild Rally when we are joined by guilders from Huntington, Heworth and Leeds. Speaker Revd Amos from Driffield. Afternoon Tea at the end of the meeting.

12th A pictorial visit to Shanghai with a Yangste cruise presented by Bob Woolsey.

19th A musical afternoon with Andrew Cleaton a composer and user of music to help the disabled.

^{26th} "It's a Fair Cop" humorous experiences of a policewoman in the Metropolitan Police by Pat Innes.

November 2018 Church Services For St Helen's, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard's, Farlington and St Mary's, Marton

Sheriff Hutton	4 th	10.00	Family Service
	11 th	10.45am	Remembrance joint service
	25 th	9.30am	Holy Communion
Farlington	11 th	10.45am	Remembrance service
	25 th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)
Marton	4 th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist
	11 th	6pm	Memorial dedication service
	18 th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist

Benefice Service	18 th	10.30am	Benefice Service at Sheriff Hutton
------------------	------------------	---------	------------------------------------

St Leonard's, Farlington ~ Remembrance Weekend

This year marks the 100th anniversary of the ending of World War One. To mark the occasion St Leonard's church will be specially decorated and open to visitors

- Friday November 9th from 6.00pm until 8.00pm
- Saturday November 10th from 10.00am until 4.00pm

The Service of Remembrance will be held on Sunday, November 11th and will start at 10.45am.

The service will be followed by lunch at The Blacksmith's Arms which any member of the congregation is welcome to join. There will be a charge of £10 per head for the lunch and we need to know in advance how many would like to take part in it. The menu is roast beef or pork with all the trimmings and vegetables followed by a fruit crumble or chocolate fudge cake. A vegetarian option will be available. We look forward to seeing you at the service and if you would like to join the lunch please contact a member of the congregation or ring one of the Churchwardens – Sally Downing on 878745 or Richard Haste on 878581.

Message from Elizabeth Cushion

November brings with it Remembrance Sunday. This year the commemoration is even more poignant as it marks the signing of the Armistice. But as our thoughts turn to 100 years, there is also a reflection on 100 days.

On Sunday 4th August 1918, King George V and Queen Mary joined members of the House of Commons and House of Lords for a special service at Westminster. The King had asked for that date, the fourth anniversary of the declaration of war, should be observed as a national day of prayer. One hundred days later, the war ended.

As we mark this important milestone and remember all who gave their lives for their country, may we also pray for peace; in our world, in our country and in our communities.

Revd Elizabeth Cushion

Sheriff Hutton Playgroup

Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup has a vacancy for a playworker. Do you hold a relevant min level 2 Childcare qualification? Interested in a part time role to fit around school hours? We are looking for somebody to join our small team. Hours to be discussed. please contact Manager Angela or Chairperson Lexi to have a chat and find out more information.

We will be holding our annual Kids' Stuff Sale on Saturday 3rd November 2-4pm. We welcome donations of good quality toys and equipment (no car seats) - please drop off at the Village Hall from 9.30 - 11.30am. Playgroup relies heavily on fundraising to stay open and is very grateful for all the support we receive from the village.

Full and half day sessions at Playgroup are run on Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday between 9am – 3pm. We currently have spaces for 2, 3, & 4 year olds. Please get in touch on 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com to find out more or book your free trial.

A Message From The Village Hall

By the time you read this, the refurbishment of the toilets in the Village Hall foyer should be complete. This has been a significant project and helps to maintain the high standards at the hall, so it remains a welcoming place that people want to use.

The Yale lock on the main door is becoming unreliable and we are going to replace it on Friday 7th December. All regular user groups who have keys can collect their replacement key 10.00 -11.00am on Saturday 17th or 10.00 -11.00am on Sunday 18th November. If this is a problem, please contact me and we can arrange an alternative time for key collection.

A building that is more than 30 years old needs constant maintenance and the hall management is entrusted to do this on behalf of everyone in the community. Due to rising costs, from 1st January 2019, we are increasing hire rates slightly. The hall has to generate its own income to cover both day to day running and to pay for significant projects such the toilet refurbishment.

Thank you for your continued support of the Village Hall which is a resource for all. If you have any questions or comments, or would like to get involved, please feel free to get in touch.

Sarah Douglas (Chair of Operations Group and Booking Secretary) 07854 801260 or villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk (preferred)

	2019			
Facility	£ First two hours	£ each additional hour		
Main Hall before 6.00pm	£21.00	£9.45		
Main Hall evenings 6.00pm onwards	£26.25	£10.50		
Refreshments Room	£12.60	£6.30		
Kitchen	£2.10 per hour thro	ughout hire period		
Committee Room	£6.30	£3.15		
Committee Room, short hire up to 1½ hours	£5.25			
Changing Rooms (including showers), each	7.00	£3.50		
Parties, weddings & similar functions, whole Hall	Total price			
Whole day rate (9.00am to 6.00pm)	£315.00			
Late parties (from 6.00pm up to 1.00am)	£367.50			
Whole day & evening (from 9.00am up to 1.00am)	£630.00			

Glebe Conservation Area – Advance Notice

The first Jumble Sale of 2019 on January 12th will be to raise funds for the Glebe, so hopefully there will be lots of jumble to raise funds for the on-going maintenance of this important village asset. More detail in December News.

A Sheriff Hutton Institution Under Threat: UCCC New Year Party (January 2019) POSTPONED

"The best party ever" was one of the many appreciative responses we had to January 2018's party with Thornton le Dale's Ukulele Orchestra stealing the show. But our committee (with busy lives and numerous commitments) is now so depleted that we have taken the decision, after much deliberation, to postpone the January 2019 party.

The United Christian Churches Committee was established over 50 years ago for the 2 churches to provide an annual party for pensioners who lived in the parishes comprising Sheriff Hutton, Lilling and Stittenham. The party was to be free with costs covered by an annual village auction and was organised by a committee of 11 (5 men or women from each church and a representative of the Catholic Church). And for over 50 years that is what has happened.

For those new to the village or who have never been involved this is what happens. On the first or second Saturday of January, party goers (around 100) gather at the Village Hall, with transport if requested. Hostesses give a warm welcome and a Sherry or Fruit Juice before our guests take their seats for a sit-down meal. Hostesses provide crockery and cutlery and a trifle. The committee supplies the food (cold meats and salads) and wine. Tea, coffee, cake, a free raffle and entertainment follow and a good time is had by all, not least by hostesses and committee members. There is no party bag but every guest goes home with half a dozen eggs. If people aren't up to coming, their tea is taken to them (we delivered about 12-25 teas each year)

But things change: now our committee is down to 5; the village has grown; the guest list has grown and although the party largely runs itself on the day we need more people power on the committee to help with planning and preparations...... and if more people volunteer we can have a Spring Party instead!

So what is involved and how can you help?

We need help working out who is eligible to be invited (without offending people by either inviting them or not inviting them). Our thoughts are that we should push the invite age up to nearer 70. We all seem to be active much longer and living longer. And if you are older and want to help in any way, well that is fine as well. We want everyone to sit down when they want to!

Other jobs include contacting hosts/hostesses; making invitations and delivering invitations and gathering RSVPs; coordinating lifts and teas out; contacting suppliers and shopping; preparing the Village Hall; preparing the food; clearing the Village Hall and returning items to storage

So, irrespective of your age, your gender (helpers don't have to be female and drivers don't have to be male!) and how long you've lived in the parish, the Party is a great opportunity to be involved in, a great village institution and truly community event. A connection with a church is also not a prerequisite as long as you share the aspiration of the original committee to provide, on behalf of the churches, a warm welcome and hospitality.

If you could help either on the committee or with any of the jobs listed, please contact any of the committee listed below. Without a significant rise in our numbers there will be no party in 2019.

We have also tentatively booked the Village Hall for a Village Auction on Saturday 6th April 2019. As the UCCC does not need to fundraise this year, we would like to invite any village groups who would be able to take a leading practical role, both in planning and on the day, to apply to help run the event and share the proceeds. Please just contact any of the people named below <u>by Weds 14th November</u>, so the committee can decide whether or not the auction can go ahead.

878710	<u>helen.hendry@ymail.com</u>
878242	cjhunt.home@gmail.com
879094	carynjdouglas@gmail.com
878180	fitzgeraldatsheriff@googlemail.com
879065	suedodd@ymail.com
	878242 879094 878180

Sheriff Hutton PTFA Christmas Fair 2018

We're getting into the festive spirit early this year with our annual fair on the 1st December 1 - 4pm. It will be a hive of activity with all the usual fun games and tombolas, stalls selling unique gifts, homemade cakes, fantastic silent auction, super raffle and a Christmas grotto ready for a special visit from you know who!

Don't forget, it's not just for the parents and children connected with school, EVERYONE is very welcome come along to the school and enjoy the fair!

Our raffle is another corker this year with prizes including dinner for two at the Crown and Cushion, York City Football tickets, haircut and half highlights at The Park in Hovingham, a bottle of Cooper King Gin, a bottle of Sloemotion, a luxury hamper, gift vouchers and many more treats!

This year our silent auction offers another set of amazing prizes too including: a family pass for North York Moors Railway, tickets to Thirsk and Ripon races and passes to lots of other exciting local events and activities.

A full auction list, entry forms and bidding boxes are available at the post office and the school office and bidding forms will also be available to complete and hand in during the Christmas fair. The minimum bid is £5 and all bids need to be in by 3pm on the 1st December (at the fair).

For a cheery and festive afternoon that also supports your village Primary School and Playgroup, why not pop by for a drink and a treat! Thank you for your support and a Happy Christmas to all. The PTFA Committee

York RSPCA – Blanket / Towel Appeal

Once again, I will be collecting old blankets / bedding / towels etc. to take to the York RSPCA. They are always extremely grateful to receive such items in order to help keep the animals warm and dry over the winter months.

If you have anything you would like to donate please call me and I will come and collect the items from you.

My number is (01347) 878185

Thank you. ELAINE NELSON

Dates to Note

Dec	1 st	1.00 – 4.00pm	PTFA Christmas Fair
	7 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
	8 th	10 – 12 noon	Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall
Jan	12 th	2.00 – 4.00pm	Jumblies sale in aid of the Sheriff Hutton Glebe conservation area
Mar	9 th	7.30pm	An evening with <i>The Elastic Band</i> in aid of the Village Hall
Mar	17 th	10.15 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall
April	14 th	10.15 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall
May	19 th	10.15 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.vorkwines.co.uk Tel: 01347 878716

Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce

Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants, Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times:

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas: Kebabs: Burgers: Parmesans: Offlicence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

Brook House Farm, Terrington Tel: 01347 878 345 or 07786574359

Tailor Made Menus

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats

at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

MORSE COACHES

&

TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com

admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire

Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your

transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com

Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



Pilates, Circuits Swimming with Linzi

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Hall Farm **Boutique Luxury B&B** Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef



Puddleducks

Award Winning

Children's

Nursery

Open 7.30 – 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentlev Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall

> York YO32 5AA Tel: 01904 490 060

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD **Tel : 01904 654 523**

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173 Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs
New and Used Machine Sales

2 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
Suii						T
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village Sch'l
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School	•		_

Additional Activities in November

Additio		tivities in Novembe	7
Sat	3 rd	2.00 – 4.00pm	Playgroup Kids Stuff Sale in the Village Hall
Mon	5 th	2.00pm	Guild Rally in the Miss Ward Room
Wed	7 th	7.30pm	Field Naturalists History and Bird Trends at RSPB Bempton in the
		•	Village Hall
Thurs	8 th	9.30 - 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village Hall
Fri	9 th	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village hall car park
Sat	10 th	11.00am - 4.00pm	An Exhibition of Memories and Thoughts in the Village Hall
Sun	11 th	10.40am	Remembrance Service at St Helen's church
		10.45am	Remembrance Service at St Leonard's, Farlington
		1.00 – 2.00pm	An Exhibition of Memories and Thoughts in the Village Hall
		2.00pm	Centenary Commemoration Concert in the Village Hall
Mon	12 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room - A Pictorial Visit to Shanghai and the
			Yangste
Tues	13 th	5.30pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council meeting at Ghyll House
Wed	14 th	7.30pm	Ladies Group 100 Years of Film in Yorkshire in the Village Hall
Thurs	15 th	2.00pm	Feature Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room
Fri	16 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall
		7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village hall
Sat	17 th	10.00 – 11.00am	Village Hall keys available for collection by keyholders
Sun	18 th	10.00 – 11.00am	Village Hall keys available for collection by keyholders
Mon	19 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room – musical afternoon with Andrew
			Cleaton
Wed	21 st	7.30pm	Gardening Club AGM in the Village Hall. Members only
Fri	23 rd	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park
Sat	24 th	2.00 – 4.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of International Rescue in the Village Hall
		7.00pm	Pies, Peas and Music in Farlington Village Hall
Mon	26 th	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward Room – It's a Fair Cop
Tues	27 th	7.30pm	History Group – Remembrance – in the Village Hall
Wed	28 th	11.15am	Advent Study Group commences in the Miss Ward Room
Thurs	29 th	9.30am	Village Ramble, meet in the Village Hall car park
Fri	30 th	7.30pm	Grand Prize Bingo in aid of Farlington church, in Sheriff Hutton
		-	Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581), Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310) or Peter & Helen Bartlett (879160)

Items for the **December Village News** should reach the Editors by no later than November 18th